
 

May 22, 2019 
 
 
VIA E-FILING 
 
 
Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 
 

Re: Tariff Revision – Consolidated Communications of Washington Company, 
LLC – WN U-1 

 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 

 
Effective July 2, 2019, Consolidated Communications of Washington Company, LLC is 
electing incentive regulation for its interstate Business Data Services pursuant to Title 47, 
Part 61.50 of the Federal Communications Commission’s rules.  As a result, Consolidated 
Communications of Washington Company, LLC is withdrawing its Special Access services 
from the NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5 and moving them either to a new interstate access tariff, 
Consolidated Communications Companies Tariff F.C.C. No. 9, or to a Service Guide for 
detariffed services as outlined in section 61.50.  This filing modifies the Consolidated 
Communications of Washington Company, LLC WN U-1 tariff to remove a reference to 
NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5 and replace it with a reference to Consolidated Communications 
Companies Tariff F.C.C. No. 9 pertaining to concurrence for Special Access services with 
speeds higher than a DS3. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding this filing, please contact me at the phone 
number or email address below.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kevin J. Kastor 
Director - Government Affairs 
Consolidated Communications 
P: 936.788.1229  
kevin.kastor@consolidated.com 
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